SUFFOLK COUNTY COMMUNITY COLLEGE

SUMMARY MINUTES OF THE BOARD OF TRUSTEES MEETING

MILDRED GREEN ROOM - AMMERMAN CAMPUS 

SELDEN, NEW YORK

OCTOBER 19, 2006

The meeting was held on Thursday, October 19, 2006 at 8:30 a.m. in the Mildred Green Room of the Babylon Student Center, Ammerman campus, Selden, New York.

Present:

Belinda Alvarez-Groneman

Trustee 
Walter Hazlitt



Acting Chair 
George Kane



Trustee/Secretary
John Kominicki


Trustee

Dennis McCarthy


Trustee
Ernesto Mattace, Jr.


Trustee





William D.  Moore


Chair/Trustee

Frank C. Trotta


Trustee 
Avette D. Ware


Student Trustee



Dr. Shirley Robinson Pippins

President, SCCC



Mary Lou Araneo


V.P. for Institutional Advancement



George Gatta



V.P. for Workforce & Econ. Dev.



Charles K. Stein


V.P. for Business & Fin. Affairs


James Canniff



V.P. for Academic Affairs



Joanne Braxton


Associate Vice President



Carl Kirschner



College Dean of Students 


Ilene Kreitzer



Executive Director of Legal Affairs


Absent:
David Ochoa



Trustee

Guests:

Todd Stebbins
Representative from County Executive’s Levy’s Office
Tom Cunningham
Representative from the County’s Budget Review Office
Jian Zhang
College Associate Dean for Student Success

Fran Siems
Representative of S.C. Legislature Presiding Officer Lindsey’s Office

* * * * * * * * * *

The meeting was called to order with the pledge of allegiance at 8:45 a.m.
* * * * * * * * * * 

Chairman Moore motioned to recess the Board of Trustees meeting to enter into Executive Session to discuss litigation items. 

The meeting was again called to order at 9:28 a.m. when the court reporter appeared.  

A motion to approve Resolutions 2006.76 through 2006.93 was seconded and approved unanimously.
Chairman Moore motioned that Resolution 2006.94 be approved but without Vice Chairman, Walter Hazlitt who recused himself based on a relationship with the Water Authority.  The motion was seconded and approved unanimously.
INSERT 2006.76-2006.94 HERE

* * * * * * * * * *            

A motion to recess the Board of Trustees meeting and convene the Board of Directors meeting at 9:35 a.m. was approved.
* * * * * * * * * *      

The meeting of the Board of Trustees was reopened.
* * * * * * * * * *                  

Charles Stein, Vice President of Business and Finance presented the College Finance Report.  He sated that Fall revenues are up and expenditures are in line with the budget at this early stage.  Enrollment is up.  As the year progresses, the finance reports will take on a more adjusted presentation.  Trustee Kominicki asked for the revenue report.  The impact of retirements at the College was discussed.  VP Stein said that there are individuals who were at the College for a number of decades who are at the highest level of pay and they were replaced by the very lowest level of pay.  He added that it takes a long time to catch up.  
Trustee Mattace stated that he was sorry he missed the Orlando Trustees trip with Chairman Moore and Student Trustee Ware.  Chairman Moore stated that Vice President George Gatta came down to the conference and he served on a panel, that wasn’t well organized and yet did a great job.  The topic was work force training.  Chairman Moore stated that one participant stood up in the audience to tell say that while Florida is booming and doing great, that he was from Detroit.  This was a wake up call reminder of the difficulties that are in different parts of the country.  
Trustee Kominicki spoke about his attendance at the inaugural program of the healthcare Heroes Awards at which Suffolk County Community College’s nursing program was recognized – the unsung heroes of health care and that he was happy the College was part of that.  

Student Trustee Avette Ware spoke about items of interest on behalf of the Student Government Association meetings.  The recycling program is an interest of all three campuses.  Secondly, the Eastern campus has a Green Energy program in which the group is looking into the possibility of windmills and the idea of solar panels that would generate a rebate from LIPA.  Student Trustee Ware then spoke about students concerns in observing to the no smoking ban at least 50 feet from any building.  They would like the College public safety officers to enforce this law.  President Pippins said she would look into that.   Finally, Student Trustee Ware said that the students would like to continue looking into the possibility of shuttle service between the three campuses and possibly to expand to Stony Brook and the Sayville Center.  
Trustee Mattace asked if there are any individuals who might like to work in the Foundation or a subcommittee and to be able to request their assistance financially.  He said that first Vice President Mary Ann Neal will be retiring and moving south.  

Trustee Alvarez-Groneman told the Board that she recently met with the Suffolk County Police Commissioner who gave her 500 applications for the upcoming police exam to distribute to the College community.  Secondly, she stated that the American Cancer Society is planning Relay for Life at the Grant campus next April 21, 2007.  

* * * * * * * * * *     

President Shirley Pippins reminded the Board members that a Board photo would be taken this morning.  She said perhaps the College technicians can insert a photo of any member that is not present today.  Next, Dr. Pippins distributed service awards signed by the Presiding Office of the Suffolk County Legislature.  They were Williams Connors, Jr. for 39 years of service, Philip Christiansen for 38 years of service, Asberine Alford for 34 years of service and Joanne Braxton for 29 years of service.  Congratulations to all.
Dr. Pippins reminded all that May 20, 2007 is the date of the College graduation and will be the first time the College is having an All-College graduation.  She hopes that the College can recruit a nationally-recognized speaker to take part in the event.  
Dr. Pippins spoke about a recent successful dual enrollment meeting with High School superintendents from around the County and with Legislators Horsley and Montano in attendance.  She asked Vice President Canniff to give an update on the results of that meeting at the next Board meeting.  

* * * * * * * * * *      
Dr. Jian Zhang, College Associate Dean for Student Success presented a report to the Board on the completion of her one year ACE Fellows Program.  Dr. Zhang was one of 40 fellows throughout the United States.  The participants were from areas such as South America and Mexico as well as some from community colleges in the United States.  The program was held at the Maricopa Community College District.  The unique structure of the ACE Fellows Program allows Fellows to spend an extended period of time at an institution of higher education of their own choice, working directly with presidents and observing and participating in key meetings and events.  Dr. Zhang studied the leadership roles in building learning-centered institutions.  She was mentored by a team of prestigious leaders including a governing board member, chancellor, chancellor emeritus, vice chancellor for academic affairs, two presidents, one vice president and one faculty member.  She visited more than one dozen classes to talk about Chinese culture, history, economics, and politics as well as to share information with students of her own immigration experience.  Maricopa Community College is one of the models for community colleges in the nation and it is also one of the largest community college districts in the nation.  

Dr. Zhang gained tremendous knowledge about community college leadership focused on student learning and college success.
President Pippins thanked Dr. Zhang and stated that she is particularly interested in the information about designing the classrooms, because the College is in the middle of renovations, to make them more effective.  

* * * * * * * * * * 

Chairman Moore stated that he was happy that some schools on the east end of the Island participated in the recent dual enrollment meeting and thought about articulation agreements.  President Pippins said it will be brought up at the next Board meeting.  She added that there will be a small pilot program in the Spring 2007 and next Fall will be a larger scale.  And with a new contract in place, that she and Ellen Schuler-Mauk worked hard on, that there is a lot of interest in this area.  
* * * * * * * * * *

Chairman Moore told the Board that there will be a photo taken in the Montauk Point room.  He motioned to adjourn the meeting at 10 a.m. to go into executive session and stated that no business will be conducted afterwards.

The next meeting of the Board of Trustees will be on December 14, 2006 at the Ammerman campus.

* * * * * * * * * * 








Respectfully submitted,







George Kane








Secretary, Board of Trustees

PAGE  
4

